
Mass & Reconciliation Schedule 

Daily Mass Monday-Friday 8:00 am  
 

Sacrament of Reconciliation  

Saturday: 3:30-4:30 pm 
 

 

Saturday Mass (anticipatory) 5:00 pm  
 

Sunday Mass  7:00, 9:00, 11:00 am  

National Holiday Mass Time: M-F 9:00 am 

 

Pastor:  Rev. Jason Thuerauf 

Deacon Mike Bunch 

Deacon Joe Hensley 

Deacon John Volk 

Business Manager: Nikkole Cubbage  

Director of Family Evangelization: Mary Brug 

Ministry Coordinator: Deacon Mike Bunch 

Music Coordinator:  Ed Dill 

Plant Facilities: Clayton DeYapp  

Receptionist & Pastoral Assistant: Sharon Hensley 

RE Resource Coordinator & Hospitality: Liz Perry 

Special Education Coordinator: Diane Schreiber 

Contact Us: 
9405 W. Florida Ave. Lakewood, CO  80232 

Office 303-988-6435 • Fax 303-988-6438  
 

Website: saintjudelakewood.org 
General e-mail: mail@saintjudelakewood.org 

 

Bulletin: bulletin@saintjudelakewood.org 

 

Nineteenth Sunday of Ordinary Time   August 13, 2023 

 The Church & Parish Offices are  

Open Weekdays  

Monday through Friday 

 

8:30 am-4:00 pm 

Mission Statement 
The Catholic Community of St. Jude is formed in faith in  
Jesus Christ. We seek to grow in our faith through the  

proclamation of God’s Word and the celebration of the  

Sacraments. We are dedicated to love and care for all God’s  

people in their physical and spiritual needs. The  

stewardship of our time, talent, and treasure is conducted in a 

way that shows our gratitude to God for His blessings. 



 

Pastor’s Blog 
 

Those Who Sing 

Pray Twice 

 

“Qui bene cantat bis orat.” This ancient Latin 

mantra comes from Saint Augustine’s commentary 

on Psalm 73 and is translated as “The one who 

sings prays twice.” The Church has, throughout the 

ages, rejoiced in the gift of music. Here at Saint 

Jude Parish we have a long history of praying with 

beautiful music and that tradition will continue 

during my tenure as your pastor. 

I mention music today because our new Music 

Coordinator has begun his apostolate at Saint Jude 

Parish. Ed Dill comes to us with a generous heart 

and years of experience in church music. Ed will be 

responsible for music selection, scheduling, and 

resource distribution.  The selection of music 

which lifts our souls up to God is based primarily 

upon that which is appropriate for the worship of 

God on the occasion. We have a symphony of 

music ministers who volunteer at the parish and Ed 

will organize them to clearly demonstrate 

appreciation for their gifts and contributions. 

Finally, the resources of time, space, and finances 

will be distributed according to Ed’s discernment 

for effective Divine worship enhanced with 

beautiful music.   

As Ed and his family are welcomed to Saint Jude 

Parish this weekend, I invite you to reach out to 

them. We have a beautiful community at Saint 

Jude Parish with an appreciation for the worthy 

musical worship of God! Please help me to make 

sure that Ed knows that we appreciate his talents 

and support him in his apostolate. 

Fr. Thuerauf 

Welcome Ed Dill 
Music Coordinator 

 

I am extremely excited to join the St. Jude staff and 
this wonderful community! My wife, Julie, and I met 
in our university chapel choir, and we have been 
providing music at church together for the past 25 
years. Our twin 13-year-old daughters, Hannah and 
Rebecca, also love to sing and are learning to play 
piano, drums, and trumpet. Since 2007, I have 
ministered at several parishes in the Archdiocese of 
Denver in both staff and volunteer capacities. For 
some of those years, I also worked as a psychologist 
and faculty member at the University of Colorado 
Denver/Anschutz campuses. Our family feels that 

the Holy Spirit has guided our 
journey to St. Jude, and we 
are very much looking forward 
to meeting you and helping 
lead worship with the entire 
music ministry team!   
Peace, Ed Dill 

St. Jude Scholarship Recipient 

Dominic Zarlengo has been a member of St. Jude’s 

for his entire life and is grateful to have grown up in 

a parish that has strengthened his faith. Throughout 

Dominic’s years at St. Jude, he has served as an altar 

server, worked with Christ in the City, and shared 

his faith with others at Vacation Bible School. 

Dominic is thankful for the community, support, and 

faith formation he found at St. Jude. As he moves on 

to Colorado State University, he is excited to 

continue to pursue new 

volunteer and faith-based 

opportunities. The St. Jude 

community wishes Dominic the 

best and will continue to keep 

him in our prayers as he takes 

the next steps in his journey. 

Thanks to your generosity, Fr. Hugo 
Ramos was able to take home $5,703.71 
for the Missionary Fraternity of Mary to 
continue their mission work in supporting 
seminarians in underdeveloped countries 
around the world. 



ANNOUNCEMENTS 

Stewardship 

As a Stewardship Parish, we budget 10% tithe of our 
offertory gifts toward charitable & worthy causes.   

Weekly Offertory Contributions 

    August 5/6 Collection  $24,957.15 

THANK YOU for all your generous contributions!   
 

Electronic Offertory Giving  Thanks to 

eGiving, your weekly or monthly offertory 

will be automatically taken care of. 

Getting started is easy & secure! Use our 

QR Code or visit faith.direct/CO846.  Scan QR Code 

 

Come Journey 
With Us! 

 

Whether you were born 
into the Catholic faith and 
are looking to deepen your 
faith, or inquiring about 

becoming Catholic, please join us as we explore, 
rediscover, connect, and share our Catholic faith. 
 

Each week a new topic is offered to enrich your 
faith journey. Separate classes are available for 
both adults and children. 
 

Rite of Christian Initiation for Adults (RCIA) 
begins Thursday, August 27th at 7PM in the 
Community Center lower level. 
 

Rite of Christian Initiation for Children (RCIC) 
begins Thursday, September 7th at 5:45PM in the 
Community Center Fireplace room.  
 

Contact Deacon Mike Bunch 303-988-6435 or 
mbunch@saintjudelakewood.org to register. 

Special Collection for Retired & Infirm Priests’ 

of the Archdiocese of  Denver is this weekend August 12 
& 13. We currently have more than 50 retired priests in 
our archdiocese and the number grows each year. This 
collection is used to directly support all retired priest’s 
welfare including assisted living and memory care,   
medical costs and much more.  

St. Jude will give 10% of our weekend 
offertory toward this collection. If you 
would like to make an additional contribu-
tion, please write “Retired & Infirm 
Priests” in the memo on your check, paya-
ble to St. Jude or make your gift by scan- Scan QR Code 

Congratulations to  
Richard & Leslie Daniele 
Celebrating 58 years of 

Marriage! 

A Pastoral Note from Archbishop Aquila 

LET JESUS BE THE TEACHER -In acknowledging the 
crisis of faith and that the crisis extends to lack of faith in 
the real presence of Jesus in the Eucharist, we must ask 
the Lord, what must we do? In the Bread of Life discourse, 
Jesus says, “It is written in the Prophets, ‘And they will all 
be taught by God.’ Everyone who has heard and learned 
from the Father comes to me” (Jn 6:45).  When we were 
praying and discerning Jesus’ plan for the Eucharistic 
Revival in the Archdiocese of Denver, my attention was 
drawn first to the Bread of Life discourse in John 6 and then 
to the story of the disciples on the road to Emmaus in Luke 
24. In my heart I heard the words, “Let Jesus be the 
teacher.” I cannot stress enough how important it is for us 
during this Eucharistic Revival to have frequent recourse to 

these two 
passages and to 
approach them 
with the heart of 
a true disciple. I 
am convicted that 
Jesus desires to 
teach each one 
of us and reveal 
his eucharistic 
mystery more 
deeply.  

Scan the QR 
Code for the 
complete 
Pastoral Note by 
the Archbishop. 

Holy Rosary Catholic Church Bazaar 
4688 Pearl St, Denver, CO 80216 

Sunday, August 20, 2023 from 9AM to 5PM 
 

Awesome food, music, entertainment, games, 
Silent Auction, and fun for the entire family! 



EVENTS/REMINDERS 

Adult Faith Formation 

Deacon John Volk will be 

presenting a one day program 

entitled “Medical Decision Making in Advanced 

Age: Moral & Spiritual Reflections” on Tuesday , 

August 22nd at 9:00am in the St. Benedict Room. 

This program will be repeated at 7:00pm. 

The Knights of Columbus 
Council 16052 Family 

Dinner August 19th after 
the 5pm Mass 

Featuring a Spaghetti Dinner with salad, 
bread, and desserts for $8! (Add Italian 
sausage for only a $1 more).  

All proceeds will benefit 
the Annual Coats for Kids 
Campaign. 



Bulletin, Pulpit, & Flocknote Announcements 
 
 

Bulletin Announcements are due Monday one week  
prior to Sunday publication. Announcements are to be 
short due to limited space and are to be run one or two 
weeks prior to the event. Announcements for the bulletin 
are to be sent to bulletin@saintjudelakewood.org  

 

Pulpit & Flocknote Announcements are to be short, up to 
110 characters (two sentences). Please submit one week 
prior to Mass to Sharon shensley@saintjudelakewood.org  

Volunteers of America  

Sack Lunch Sunday 
  

Help feed the poor. Bring your lunches with 2 
sandwiches per sack along with other typical 
lunch items -such as water or juice; fruit, vegetables and 
cookies or chips.  Our next lunch date will be October 1st. 

STAY CONNECTED 
Family Status  

 

Do you have a change in your family status, or have you 
moved, have a new phone number or a new email 

address? If you have any updates, please notify us at: 
mail@saintjudelakewood.org   

Sacraments 
 

Baptisms: A pre-baptismal session is required for  parents and godparents. Please call the office at 303-988-6435 
before or after the child's birth, before you choose godparents, to register. The next class is September 23rd from 
9am-12pm in the Community Center lower level.  

Marriage: Those who wish to be married at St. Jude Church must be registered in the parish for at least one year. Sons 
and daughters of registered parishioners may also be married here. A 12-month preparation period is required. Please 
call the office at 303-988-6435 and talk to Deacon Mike. 

Anointing of the Sick: In the case of serious illness in the family, please call the office immediately at 303-988-6435. 
Do not wait until death is imminent. During hours when the office is closed, you will be directed to the emergency 
line.  

Funeral Arrangements: Call the office 303-988-6435. 

Catholic Daughters of the 

Americas #2035 Court Madonna 

of the Mountains meets the first 

Saturday of every month in the Lower 
Level Community Center from 10:00 
am to 11:30 am. It’s an organization 
that helps parishes and communities through the 
religious and charitable apostolates of the Church. Join 
us this year to serve those in need. For more 
information, call Juanita Halverson 303-986-2452.The 
next regular meeting is September 9th. 

Organizations Involved with St. Jude 

Knights of Columbus Saint Jude Council #16052  

The council meets on the 1st Tuesday for an Officer's 
Business meeting & the Membership 
Meeting is the 2nd Tuesday in the St. 
Benedict Room starting with a rosary at 
7:00 pm. Questions, call Judd Hopkins at 
303-931-2807. 

911 Outreach Assistance for those facing temporary 
financial setbacks within our area: financial assistance is 
often available for rent assistance, utilities, food, etc. 
Please arrange for an appointment by calling 303-882-
2253. 

Serra Club of Southwest Denver  

 

The Serra Club promotes and affirms 
vocations to the ministerial priesthood 

and consecrated life in the church. We meet twice a 
month at Holy Name Parish on the 1st and 3rd Friday 
mornings or more information about our Club. To 
have the Vocation Cross kit in your home for a month, 
you may contact Maureen McGee-O'Shea 303-988-
6983 or Dixie Schulte 303-356-9592. 

mailto:bulletin@saintjudelakewood.org
mailto:rmcintyre@saintjudelakewood.org


St. Jude Parish a Stewardship Community                 August 13, 2023 

Pray for the sick parishioners of our parish 
(Names will remain for one month) 

Jodey Trujillo, Jerry Hageman, Bobby Edrozo, Stephanie Colborg, Katie Liedtke, Rosita & Dale Clark,  
Lucille & Gene Beaudrie, Cheryl McDonough, Stephen Roberge, Sherry Drobnitch, Vickie Jacobson,  

Albert Powers, Fr. Bob Reycraft, Douglas Sawyer, Dana Mullins, Bridget Fitzpatrick, Deacon Mike Bunch,  
Paul Bonnstetter, Rita Jo Van Driel 

 

Pray for the deceased parishioners of our parish 
+ Barbara Mayer, + Mary Jo Koehler 

 

Please contact the office if a parishioner needs to be added to our Prayer List for sick or deceased.  

This Week at Saint Jude                                   JH-Joyful Heart; CH-Cheneniah; MC-Men’s Choir; YC-Youth Choir 

If no choir is listed, a cantor will lead the congregation 

Monday  14 Tuesday  15 Wednesday  16 Thursday  17 Friday  18 Saturday  19 Sunday  20 

  8 am Mass  -  
Anedo 
8:30 am Rosary 
 

10:00 am Militia 
Immaculata 
 

No Adoration 
 

6:30 pm Vigil Mass 
for the  
Assumption - 
Thuerauf 
 

 

Holy Day of  
Obligation  

 
8 am Mass  for 
the Assumption- 
Schaffer 
 8:30 am Rosary 
  
6:30 pm Mass for 
the Assumption - 
Thuerauf 

 8 am Mass  -  
Thuerauf 

 8:30 am Rosary 
 

 
  
  
 

  

8:00 am Mass -  
Thuerauf 

8:30 am Rosary 
 

10:00 am Light of 
God Prayer Group 
 

1:00 pm Raphael 
Book Club 
 
 

 

 8:00 am Mass -  
Thuerauf 

8:30 am Rosary 
 

3:00 pm Divine 
Mercy 
 
  

3:30 pm  
Reconciliation 
 

5:00 pm  Mass  -  
Thuerauf  
 

6:00 pm RE  
Registration 
 
6:00 pm KC  
Family Dinner 
 
 

 

7 am Mass -  
Thuerauf 
 

 9 am Mass  - 
Thuerauf 
 

 11 am Mass  - 
Thuerauf 
 

 RE  
Registration after 
all the Masses 

 Mass Intentions 
+ Alice Thompson 
 
+ James Grady 

For the  
Parishioners of  
St. Jude 
 
+ Cecelia  
Van Dyke 

+ Sue Vierling  + Alan Guillaudeu + Chet Boh and 
the intentions of 
the Boh family 

+ Anthony &  
Bridget McCloat 

For the  
Parishioners of  
St. Jude 
 

+ Charlie Green 
 

+ Bill Wollenhaupt 
 

Scripture Readings  
August 14th through 20th 

 

Monday: Dt 10:12-22/Mt 17:22-27  
Tuesday: Rv 11:19a; 12:1-6a, 10ab/1 Cor 15:20-27/Lk 1:39-56  
Wednesday: Dt 34:1-12/Mt 18:15-20  
Thursday: Jos 3:7-10a, 11, 13-17/Mt 18:21—19:1  
Friday: Jos 24:1-13/Mt 19:3-12  
Saturday: Jos 24:14-29/Mt 19:13-15  
Sunday: Is 56:1, 6-7/Rom 11:13-15, 29-32/Mt 15:21-28  

Welcome New Parishioners!  
If you are new to our parish and have not 

registered, please pick up a 
registration form at our welcome 
desk in the gathering space. The 
committee will also give a you a 
welcome bag! You can also go to 
the office during business hours or 

go online to saintjudelakewood.org and register!  

Don’t forget to sign up on Flocknote!! 



PICNIC PLANS 

St Francis Circle will 
be selling tickets for 
hand-made prizes to 
be drawn at the St 
Jude Picnic on 
September 10

th
. We 

ask for a suggested 
donation of $1 per 

ticket or $5 for 6 tickets. See what prizes 
are available and get your tickets after all 
masses in the church entrance the 
weekend of August 26 & 27. All proceeds 
go toward St Jude Picnic expenses. 
 Thanks for your participation. 

Additional Help Needed for the Picnic 

Donate a 2-liter bottle of soda or a 

32 oz bottle of Gatorade or Powerade 

for the Pop Toss. You can drop them off at the 

parish office during the week or the gathering 

space on the weekends. Thank you! 

We Need Cake! (and Pie and cupcakes!) 

The Cake Walk game returns this year! We need you to dust off that recipe box 

and consider donating a delicious cake, pie, or cupcakes. If you don’t bake, no 

worries! We would love to have your store bought cakes and pies as well. More 

information about when to drop off your baked goodies in future notes. 

Make plans to sign up for running 

a game booth next weekend after 

all the Masses. Many hands make 

light work. If everyone would sign 

up for an just an hour, the open 

spots would be covered in no time 

at all! 



To sponsor an ad in our weekly bulletin, please call the Parish Office at 303-988-6435 

 

 

Mary Ann Stevenson  303-233-3333 

 

Memorial Donation  
In memory of  

Alice Thompson 
 

In memory of  

Fred Clarke 
 

May Fred rest in 

peace 

Our Youth groups are selling a 50% off coupon for 1 large pizza at Old Chicago Restaurants for 

$15 each. This deal is for Monday – Thursday (dine in only) and these cards do not expire. To 

purchase Pizza Palz, please stop by the Parish office.  The money goes towards expenses for 

youth retreats and missions for the teens and chaperones who attend these events. 

Pray the Rosary 


